
September 17, 2019 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

RE: Advice 19-05—Schedule 97—Power Cost Adjustment Mechanism Adjustment

  

Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power), a division of PacifiCorp, submits the following 
revised tariff sheets in accordance with RCW 80.28.050, WAC 480-80-121, and WAC 480-07-
885. Pacific Power respectfully requests an effective date of November 1, 2019.

The revised tariff sheet is designated as follows: 

Second Revision of Sheet No. 97.1 Schedule 97 Power Cost Adjustment Mechanism 
Adjustment 

In compliance with Orders 01 and 02 in Docket UE-180494, Pacific Power set the rate for 
Schedule 97 to refund $17,899,494 to customers over 12 months, effective November 1, 2018.  
Accordingly, Pacific Power is now submitting a revised tariff to zero out Schedule 97 as the 12-
month period comes to an end on October 31, 2019.   

The expiration of the Power Cost Adjustment Mechanism Surcredit will result in an overall 
average increase of approximately 5.1 percent to Pacific Power’s Washington customers.  If 
approved, a residential customer using approximately 1,200 kWh per month will see a bill 
increase of approximately $5.88 per month.  Attachment C is the company’s proposed 
Schedule 191 tariff sheet, which lists the proposed rate changes by rate schedule. 

In accordance with WAC 480-100-194(2), the company is informing customers through a 
published notice.  The customer notice is enclosed as Attachment D. 

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and requests regarding this filing be 
addressed to: 

By e-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon, 97232 
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Informal questions can be directed to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
            /s/              
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation  
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5701 
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures 
 
Attachment A – List of Tariff Sheets 
Attachment B – Estimated Effect of Proposed Base Rate Increase 
Attachment C – Revised Tariffs 
Attachment D – Customer Notice 
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